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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

      

April 26, 2024 

 

Mitul Bhakta 

14351 Starrwood Circle 

Eden Prairie, MN 55347 

 

VIA EMAIL: mbhakta@gmail.com    

 

Patrick Bower 

Martin Squires 

332 Minnesota St 

Ste W2750 

St. Paul, MN 55101 

 

VIA EMAIL: pbower@martinquires.com  

 

Dharmendra Bhakta 

Northernaire Motel 

2441 Maplewood Drive 

Maplewood, MN 55109 

 

VIA EMAIL: northernaire@hotmail.com  

Re:  Appeal for property at 901 Snelling Avenue North 

 

Dear Interested Parties: 

 

This is to confirm that at the Legislative Hearing on April 23, 2024, Legislative Hearing Officer 

Marcia Moermond continued the matter to Legislative Hearing on Tuesday, May 14, 2024 at  

1:30 pm in room 330 City Hall/Courthouse to discuss the findings of your fire inspection. 

 

Please contact Inspector Niemeyer at george.niemeyer@ci.stpaul.mn.us or +1-651-266-8991 to 

have an inspection prior to your May 14th hearing. Please note that inspectors office hours are 

between 7 and 9 am, and are in the field the remainder of the day.  

 

The Fire Certificate of Occupancy change form can be found online. Please return to Department 

of Safety & Inspections directly.  

 

 If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8585. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

Joanna Zimny 

Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
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c:  

 Fire Supervisors 

 George Niemeyer – Department of Safety & Inspections, Fire Safety Inspector 
 

 


